
 

 

 

 

 

                      Head Teacher Newsletter 

                                May 2023 

 

 

Dear Parent/Carer 

 

As we approach the end of another half term, our Year 11 students have now completed almost three 

weeks of their GCSE examinations, with the exam season expected to finish at the end of June. The 

students' attitude, work ethic and commitment are excellent and we look forward to celebrating their 

achievement on results day in the summer.   

 

Our focus on general school standards and expectations, concerning uniform and relevant equipment, 

has been positive and we thank you for your continued support with this. We continually monitor 

punctuality to lessons and all students should aim to have excellent attendance at 96% or above.  

 

We always strive to have a positive relationship with parents and carers so that we can give the best 

possible support to your child. However, we are receiving an increased number of abusive and demanding 

telephone calls which will not be tolerated.  All staff have been instructed to terminate any calls that 

become aggressive and irate. I am sure you agree that staff should be respected and communicated with 

in a polite manner.  

 

Governors have appointed Mrs Louise Pippin as Deputy Head Teacher, effective immediately, and we 

congratulate her on a successful promotion to this post. We look forward to welcoming Mr Justin Peel 

who begins his headship at Boldon School on Monday 5 June 2023. 

 

Mr Peel said ‘I am very excited to be joining the school on Monday 5 June. The final half term of the year 

is an exciting time and affords me valuable time to get to know the school and its community a little better.’ 

Mrs Pippin said ‘It is a privilege to be appointed and I look forward to continuing the school's journey.  We 

have excellent students, staff and families at Boldon; working effectively and collaboratively, 

always striving to maximise the potential of each student.’ 

Enjoy the half term break and another bank holiday weekend. 

 

Mrs Alison Ayre 

Acting Head Teacher  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

ParentPay 

 

A gentle reminder to please regularly check your child’s school meal account on 

ParentPay and settle any outstanding payments as soon as possible.   

 

If your child is in Year 11, please be conscious of how much money you put onto 

their account – the aim should be to have a balance as close to zero as possible when they leave.  We will 

not be allowing Year 11 students to go into a minus balance. 

 

If you haven’t already, please activate your ParentPay account as future trips will be recorded here as we 

move towards a cashless system.  If you do not have your activation code, please contact Gayle Eglintine 

in the admin office. 

 

SIMS InTouch 

 

When replying to texts and emails from the school please ensure you include 

your child’s name and details on what the text is regarding.  This will enable us 

to manage information correctly. 

 

 

 

Safeguarding 

 

Safeguarding is of high importance here at Boldon School. We have a duty of care towards our students, 

and therefore do not endorse them leaving the site throughout the course of the day without prior 

communication from parents or guardians. 

Whilst we would encourage all appointments to be made outside of the school day, we understand that 

this is not always possible; we also understand that sometimes unforeseen circumstances or emergencies 

do arise. 

However, if your child is going to be absent and this is known in advance, please ensure that the 

Attendance Team is notified on 0191 536 2176 (option 2) at your earliest convenience. In the event that 

your child needs to be collected from school for any other reason - such as unforeseen circumstances or 

emergencies, please contact Main Reception in the first instance on the same telephone number as above 

to ensure that your message is directed to the appropriate member of staff. 

Students should not be encouraged to directly contact parents/carers throughout the school day using 

their mobile phones to request to leave early, and parents/carers should not expect to arrive on site and 

be able to collect their child without first having discussed the reason for leaving with a member of staff.  

We pride ourselves on our open communication with our young people and their parents/carers, as this 

enables us to work effectively together to secure the best outcomes for our young people and to provide 

appropriate support where required. 

If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact Mr Fairclough and Miss Thompson (Designated 

Safeguarding Leads). 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Attendance 

 
We, as a school, are determined to deliver a first-class education and a broad/balanced curriculum where 
all students reach their full potential.  To achieve this, students need to be in the classroom and therefore 
their attendance is an important factor in reaching these goals.   

We understand there may, at times, be unavoidable and genuine reasons for your child’s absence and the 
school should be informed as soon as possible.     We do always encourage our students to attend school 
in the first instance. 

If appointments need to be made, please try your best to make them outside of school hours.  If this is 
not possible, please contact the attendance team on option 2 to discuss the appointment in 
advance.  Please provide evidence of appointments via the school e-mail, a copy of the letter or a 
text.  Failure to do this may result in the appointment not being authorised.  It is important that you do 
not ring the year leads to discuss appointments.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Careers Week 2023 - Employment and Training Conference 

 

We welcomed 40+ representatives to our school to talk to students and parents about live employment 

and training opportunities in the local area.  

 

 

Tyne and Wear Fire Service 

Year 11 students put on a fire kit to take part in practical training and teamwork activities, based on the 

role of a firefighter, at Tyne and Wear Fire and Rescue Phoenix Centre in Sunderland. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

NCS Opportunities 

NCS have invited Year 11 students to choose from a range of 

experiences away from home. There are a choice of dates across the 

year during the school holidays. The maximum cost is £95, but your 

place could even be free depending on your circumstances. 

For more information and booking head to the website 

https://wearencs.com/ 

 

 

Unifrog for Parents and Carers
We have set up a parent login so 

that you can use Unifrog as if you 

were a student yourself, allowing 

you to support your child 

throughout the process. 

The sign up code you need is: 

BLDNParents and you can sign up 

here: www.unifrog.org/code

 

Creative Workshop 

Year 7's took part in a creative workshop at the end of last half term.  Thank you to all parents that were 

able to attend the showcase and hear the outcomes of the workshop. The students behaved extremely 

well and worked with our artists on improving their mental health and their perceptions of themselves. 

The theme was 'If you really knew me' and students were able to express their hopes and fears for the 

future. A big thank you to Hannah from Circmotif who facilitated the event and the local LCEP group for 

funding it.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://wearencs.com/


 

 

Lion King Trip 
 

On Wednesday 26 April we visited the Sunderland Empire Theatre to see the production of ‘The Lion King’. 

The majority of students were from performing arts groups in Year 9 and 10. The show was outstanding 

and was the first theatre experience for many of our young people. The behaviour from all students was 

exemplary and they thoroughly enjoyed the experience. We are hoping to organise more visits to the 

theatre in the new academic year.  

 

Year 10 Hospitality  
 

The Year 10 and 11 Hospitality classes have been making excellent progress in recent months. They have 

worked extremely hard towards their final practical assessment where they showcased an impressively 

high skill level. The students have taken great pride in developing their individual dishes and they show 

excellent culinary potential. Please enjoy some photographs of their mock exam! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Duke of Edinburgh 

We have had two Year 11 groups doing their expedition, two days walking and one night camping in 

Alston. Students put into practice all the skills they have been taught and were successful in completing 

the expedition. Well done to all students involved.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

PE/Sport Faculty 

There are always plenty of activities taking place in the PE/Sport faculty to keep students active.  We have 

many teams across a variety of sports, participating in competitions and representing Boldon School.  

Please see the separate PE/Sport Newsletter which celebrates all of the students’ hard work, gives final 

scores, has photos of the teams and has shout outs to individual players. 

    

Printing Workshop 
 

In the Art department, Year 9 art, photography and textiles students have been involved in a printing 

workshop with local printing studio ‘Northern Print’. Students learned how to complete a printing process 

called ‘Dry Point Printing’, they etched out their own designs and used a printing press to produce fantastic 

pieces of work. All students were fully engaged and put 100% into the workshop, our visitor from Northern 

Print was so impressed with their mature and focused attitudes! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  



 

  


